
  
 

 
 
17th November 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Re: Arrangements for Physical Education Lessons 
14th November – 2nd December during Year 11 Mock Exams 
 
I wanted to take this opportunity to write to you to outline the planned changes for Physical 
Education (PE) lessons from Monday 14 November, for a 3 week period. 
 
It is vital that our Year 11 students experience a formal exam process, and this will be taking place in 
November. During this time, the PE department will still deliver PE lesson using a range of 
challenging outdoor activities. 
 
With this in mind, please read this letter carefully and share the information with your child so that 
they know what to expect.  
 
Key information for Key Stage 3 and 4 PE lessons 

 
From Monday 14 November the PE department will be operating an Outdoor PE timetable 
of activities for 3 weeks. 
 
Students will be participating in a number of different activities over the 3 week period, 
including football, rugby, netball, cross country and using our new adult trim trail that has 
been installed on our outdoor ed site (weather permitting). 
 
There will also be Leadership opportunities throughout each of the activities students to 
take part in PE lessons and they will need to dress appropriately for being outside. 
 
Girls and Boys PE kit: 
 
For all their outdoor PE lesson over the 3 weeks, they will need to bring their normal TBA PE 
kit for their lessons, but they can bring a black sports jacket (no big fury hoods or large logo 
branding) and layers to wear underneath their TBA PE tops to keep warm, like long sleeve 
black t-shirts or under amour garments. All lessons will be outdoors, and footwear needs to 
be appropriate. 
 
 
Thank you for your support, 
 
Mr Child  
Subject Leader of PE and ODE 
 
 


